
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved Minutes of Tuesday September 22, 2015

Meeting called to order by Matt Hemann at 7:00 P.M. with opening prayer by Matt. Council 
members present were Tony Brown, Luke Marzen, John Krebsbach, Matt Hemann, Mark Koenigs, and 
Mike Mullenbach. Also present was Barb Brumm, Ron Pitzen, Betty Johnson, Don Huffland, Jim 
Luense, and Roger Brumm. Father Burkle was absent due to illness.

Old Business:
Matt and Roger had met with a company representative on the church bells. They were found to

be in good shape but needing maintenance. Roger Brumm felt that it was something he could take care 
of and would attend to it in the next week. 

Matt then brought up the church roof repair and tuck pointing that needs to be done. It is the 
consensus of the council and the finance committee to send an informational letter to all parishioners. 
John Krebsbach and Betty Johnson were going to put the letter together and get it ready to send out. It 
was also decided to proceed with an informational meeting to be after mass on October 18, 2015. 
Motion by Ron Pitzen to go ahead with phase 1 for 281000.00. Seconded by Luke Marzen. 

The finance committee was allowed to leave at this time. 

Minutes from June 23, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved. Motion by Tony Brown, 
seconded by John Krebsbach.

Committee Reports:  Faith Formation report by Barb Brumm. Catechists are taking a day trip to 
Waterloo. Barb felt they had some very good speakers lined up and that it would be a good trip. 

New Business: 
Discussion on snow removal. It was decided that if Dave Zachariah and Scott Brumm continue 

to remove the snow from the parking lot this winter that a gas card to show our appreciation would be 
in order. Matt to take care of it at that time. 

Motion to adjourn by John Krebsbach, seconded by Luke Marzen. 

Next meeting will be Tuesday November 24, 2015

 


